FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday, Sepember 18, 2018 at 6:50 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 401 Bridge St.
Members Present:
Bob Callahan, Amy Everitt, Deb Amaral, Chris Burke
Member Absent:
James Shea

Also Present:
Trish O’Brien

Clerk:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
Amy Everitt calls the meeting to order at 6:50 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on August 21, 2018.   Bob Callahan moves to approve, seconded by Chris Burke and unanimously passes.
Amy Everitt states that if there is no objection, she would like to change the order on the Agenda to move Ellen Talkowsky to first on the Agenda.  There was no objection.
First on the Agenda:

Ellen Talkowsky – City of Salem – Haunted Happenings Schedule – Ellen quickly went through what would be happening starting September 29th with the Food Truck Festival.  The event would take place on September 29th and 30th on the Common.  She advised that the event last year was very successful.  Chris Masci from N.E. Open Markets was present and went through some of the issues.  The event was inundated with food trash last year so Chris advised that he would have staff work overtime to better handle this.  He advised that everything would pretty much be the same as last year and the prior year.
The Grand Opening Parade would take place on October 4th.  Ellen went on to advise that there would be a DJ on the Common at the end of the parade to keep people entertained.  They would also be bringing in lights.  

She advised that there would be a movie nights on the Common on October 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th sponsored by Magic 106 who would bring in screens, projectors, etc.  There would also be some sponsor tents on site who would work with the Neighborhood Association.  Music would also be provided for the event.

The Fiesta Food Court would take place on the Common starting on October 12th.  Ellen advised that she had met with Dean’s who would be re-facing some of their food trucks to give them more of a home town/downtown feel.

The Salem Neighborhood Association would be sponsoring Family Fun Days on October 20th, 21st, 27th and 28th.  There would be bouncy houses, inflatable slide and other things for the kids to do.
There would again be a children’s pumpkin display on the Common and Providence Grays/Brooklyn Atlantics vintage baseball game would take place on October 20th.

The Salem Witches Magic Circle and a band would be on the Common on Halloween night.  The band would play from 7:00 P.M. to 10:00 P.M.

Amy Everitt stated that it did not look like any significant changes from prior years and Ellen agreed with the exception that the Bowditch School would no longer be doing anything.

Chris Burke asked if the food trucks and beer garden pay anything to the City and Ellen advised that each truck pays a fee to NE. Open Markets who then pays 20% of that fee to the City.  She also advised that N.E. Open Markets would pay the cost of staff overtime, trash removal and some of the port-a-potties fee.  Chris asked Ellen if that was a fair trade.  Ellen advised that they have been doing a great job and did a lot of promotion for the event and it has been extremely successful and gives people something to do in October.

Bob Callahan acknowledged that this was a tremendous event but had some concerns about the port-a-potty situation and did not want the downtown business burdened with bathroom use.  He stated that 15 port-a-potties may not be enough and that if the downtown businesses complained, this would have to be revisited next year.  Ellen advised that there were budget limitations but that she would try to get them cleaned more frequently and would reach out to the company supplying the port-a-potties.
Trish O’Brien advised that she was part of the meeting with Beth Rennard and instead of charging fees, she was going to transfer some of the money to the Park & Rec Department which she thought was about $500.00.  Ellen said that was fine.

Bob Callahan moves to approve the events, seconded by Chris Burke, and passes unanimously.

Susan Lausier - North Shore Cancer Walk – This event is in its 29th year to be held on June 23, 2019 starting and ending at Salem Willows.  The request is for the use of the Common and Salem Willows.  There would be entertainment, vendors, and a water stage and port-a-potties would be installed at the Willows.
Amy Everitt asked if there were any changes from prior years and Susan advised that there were not.

Chris Burke moves to approve the event, seconded by Deb Amaral, and passes unanimously.

Ken McKay – A request was made for the gazebo on the Common for an event on December 8, 2018 where he anticipates 150-200 people will be in attendance.  This event would be a gathering of former and current military to celebrate the establishment of a militia.
There was a lengthy discussion with Mr. McKay about the $100.00 fee to reserve the gazebo and for electricity.  Mr. McKay does not want to pay the fee stating that under constitutional case law, a fee should not be charged.
Amy Everitt referred him to a letter prepared by the City Solicitor, Beth Rennard, dated September 18, 2018 and stated that if he did not want to pay the $100.00 fee to reserve the gazebo, he could take the chance that the gazebo would not be in use, but that if someone asked to reserve it for that date and paid the fee, he would not be able to use it.  It was up to him whether he wanted to guarantee use of the gazebo or roll the dice about availability.
A lengthy debate ensued with case law cited by Mr. McKay with no resolution regarding payment of the $100.00 fee to reserve the gazebo.  Mr. McKay advised that he would go and speak with Beth Rennard to see if the fee could be waived.

Chris Burke asked Mr. McKay if he would like to Board to vote and reject his request, or if he would like the vote tabled until next month.  Mr. McKay asked that it be tabled until he could speak with the City Solicitor again.  The Board agreed.

Chris Burke makes a motion to table this event, seconded by Bob Callahan and passes unanimously.

Michelle McEleney and Wilson Castellanos – Salem Common Wedding – This request is for an event on November 17, 2018.
Trish O’Brien advised that events are starting to get larger on the Common and she and Joe Candalaria have had discussions about irrigation, lawn maintenance and rolling chairs on the Common.

Bob Callahan advised Ms. McEleney and Mr. Castellanos that the trucks transporting the chairs must stay on the path.
Chris Burke motions to approve, Deb Amaral seconds, and it passes unanimously.

Superintendents’ Report and Project Updates:
Trish O’Brien advised there were no financials because of an audit being done.

She advised that 100 new seniors had signed up to become members of the COA through My Senior Center.  Chris Burke asked what the age was to become a member and Trish stated it was 60 years old.
There was some discussion about the upcoming ribbon cutting ceremony and reception and the community open house.

Trish informed the Board of the expanded hours which would be Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays from 8:00 A.M. to 8:00 P.M. and Wednesdays and Fridays from 8:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.  She also advised that she was still having conversations with the Mayor to figure out what the Center’s need are before going out to the public.  There have already been numerous requests by groups to use the Great Room for events.
Trish also let the Board know that the Center was advertising for a full time janitor because of the extended hours and looking into potential part time positions as well.

New Business:

There was a discussion about benches at the Willows.  There is a section near the flag where an old bench is and a request was made to approve putting in one new bench in that area in a new space.

Chris Burke moves to approve, seconded by Bob Callahan and passes unanimously.

Chris Burke asked if a big tree had come down in the Willows. Trish O’Brien stated she didn’t know but would inquire about it.

Next there was a discussion about the Salem High School Track Team using the Old Salem Green golf course.  Rich Stafford was present to talk about this.  He advised that they have three upcoming home races and hoped to start in front of the high school, go down the back road to the golf course and use T’s 1-9 which would be approximately three miles.  The only date requested was October 10th.  There was some concern about disrupting the golfers, but it was agreed that the golfers would probably prefer to put up with the hold-up on the holes then to lose tee times altogether.
Bob Callahan asked how many runners would be participating and Rich Stafford stated there would be 15 girls and 20 boys running and that it would probably take about one to two minutes to go by holes 1-7 and four to five minutes to go by holes 8 and 9 and the entire run would be about twenty-three minutes.

Bob Callahan suggested starting at the 9th hole and doing the course in reverse to inconvenience the golfers as much as possible and Rich Stafford agreed.  Mr. Callahan also asked if the runners would be running on the grass or the golf cart paths and Mr. Stafford stated that each runner would make their own decision concerning that.  Mr. Callahan stated that staying on the golf course path would minimize interference with the golfers.

Chris Burke asked if the course would be chalked and Mr. Stafford advised that the idea was to have a lead vehicle so avoid chalking,

Trish O’Brien supports the course be used and requests that Rich gives her the course map so she sit down with Paul Lever to discuss the details to see if he has any concerns or suggestions
A motion to adjourn is made by Bob Callahan, seconded by Deb Amaral and unanimously passes.

The meeting ended at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Clerk
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